# Leadership Team-Report for February 15, 2011

**Attendance:** John Kennedy, Rich Joos, Dennis and Connie Strain, Darlene Hall, Kim and Alan Chavez, Casey and Kim Goodson, Jack Donner

Absent: Dean Hall and Jolee Joos

A prayer was given for Cecil Chance.

**Bible study:** John talked about Proverbs 8:22-25. Wisdom was known before the foundation of the world.

Casey Goodson read the January meeting's minutes. The minutes were approved by a unanimous vote.

## **FINANCIAL**

- The financial report was discussed. Questions were brought up about how income and expenditures were categorized.
- The team voted for Kim Chavez to teach Jim Gardner how to use QuickBooks.
- The team voted to postpone approval of the finance report until the categories matched actual income and expenditures.

#### **MISSIONS**

- The leadership team voted to use 10% of our income on the following missions:
  - \$1000 to Desert Reign
  - o \$100 to Pastor Diaz of the Mexico mission
  - \$1423 to the Tanzania church
  - o \$300 to the Baptist Children's Home
  - \$200 to the New Mexico Boys and Girls Ranch

#### **OLD BUSINESS**

• There are currently four or five people that are going to the Belize mission training. Each person will be expected to pay around \$1700 for transportation and \$2500 for the materials.

### **NEW BUSINESS**

- John introduced an idea to purchase portable buildings from Belen Consolidated Schools to use for classroom space. Classrooms could be freed up in the church building to expand the size of the auditorium and fellowship hall.
- The team voted to research bidding up to \$7500 per building for no more than three buildings.
- The team voted to have a Good Friday service. Connie will begin publishing information for the service.
- Jim Glunt, formerly of Desert Reign, would like to have a concert at NLF on March 7.

The Leadership Team voted unanimously to adjourn with a closing prayer.